Agenda Ite	em Number	,

Memo

To: Historic Preservation Committee, Village Board

Fr: Trevor Fuller, Planning and Zoning Administrator

Re: ACTION RE: APPROVAL TO PURCHASE AND REPLACE STREET SIGNS FOR MIRAMAR DRIVE

RESIDENTIAL HISTORIC DISTRICT

Date: 14 March 2018

The Historic Preservation Committee has been working on nominating the Miramar Drive Residential Historic District to the State and National Registers of Historic Places. The district was successfully listed to the State Register on December 1, 2017. The nomination paperwork has been forwarded to the National Parks Service to be evaluated for the National Register.

If successfully listed to the National Register, the Historic Preservation Committee has suggested replacing the standard green street signs on Miramar Drive with brown street signs, which tend to be indicative of National Register Historic Districts in other communities.

There would be six signs in total, which would include the three Miramar Drive signs between Webster Avenue and Riverside Drive, as well as the cross streets. The estimate received for the signs and the necessary new mounting equipment is around \$50.00 per sign, or \$300.00 to the complete project.

The Historic Preservation Committee has recommended the project and asked the Village Board to approve the purchase and replacement of the street signs on Miramar Drive.

